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Feeney, John M - DNR

From: Feeney, John M - DNR
Sent: Thursday, March 7, 2024 11:52 AM
To: Dave Lennon
Subject: RE: VOC Soil Lab Report

Dave, could you send me a table, or updated table showing the full VOC results for B1 – B3 soil results? 
 
We are committed to service excellence. 
Visit our survey at http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey to evaluate how I did. 
 
John M Feeney 
Phone: 262-416-8643 
johnm.feeney@wisconsin.gov 
 

 dnr.wi.gov 
     

 

From: Dave Lennon <dmlennon@yahoo.com>  
Sent: Monday, March 4, 2024 4:35 PM 
To: Feeney, John M - DNR <JohnM.Feeney@wisconsin.gov> 
Subject: VOC Soil Lab Report 
 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization.  
Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

 

Hi John, 
 
VOCs were analyzed in soil at B1, B2, and B3 in December 2011, when Moraine began working on 
this project.  The C-O-C and Report are attached.  I did not see any groundwater lab reports by/for 
Moraine with full VOC groundwater analysis. The PFAS Soil figure is attached and revised to reflect 
concentrations in ug/kg.  
 
I have a call in to Andy about the on-site potable well and need to perform PFAS testing prior to 
abandonment, as well as your offer of a virtual meeting prior to sending the WDNR response letter. 
 
With respect to designating the area of excavation completed in 1991, where 4 drums were reportedly 
vandalized, and a shallow soil excavation subsequently completed, it appears that documentation 
provided by Environmental Associates, or even in-house DNR notes may show the location as DNR 
personnel were on-site that day (2/21/91).  Moraine has no record of the specific excavation area. 
 
Dave Lennon, P.E. 
Senior Project Manager 
Moraine Environmental 
Cell: 262-844-5343 
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Office: 262-692-3345 


